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	KEADBY WITH ALTHORPE PARISH COUNCIL

These are the Minutes of the Meeting of Keadby with Althorpe Parish Council, held on Wednesday,

19th January 2022
Present: Councillors: K Russell (Chairman), M Buckley, A Carroll, K Ellwood, G Haynes, S Jarman, 

P Johnson, B Pearson, M Russell, J Sharp, L Smith, E Timmins, A Wills, I Wilson and 
Ward Councillor J Briggs
Start Time: 7.15pm
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	Apologies and Welcome
Apologies

Cllr Broadbent
Welcome
Councillors welcomed new Councillor, Mr Mike Russell, to the Parish Council
Public Participation Session with Respect to Items on the Agenda

No members of the public were in attendance
Matters Arising from Draft Minutes
Cllr Sharp Proposed that the Draft Minutes of 15 December 2021 be accepted as a true record; Seconded by Cllr Timmins. All in Favour

It was resolved that the Draft Minutes of 15 December be accepted as a true record.
Declaration of Interest

None
Dispensation Request

None
2022/2023 Budget

Councillors considered the 2022/2023 budget Cllr Ellwood Proposed that the budget be Approved. Seconded by Cllr Jarman. All in Favour.
It was resolved that the 2022/2023 was Approved. 
2022/2023 Precept

The Clerk advised that the money received to meet the Parish Council’s budgeted requirements for a particular year was made up of a ‘Precept’ plus a grant from NLC. There had been the possibility that the grant would no longer be available to Parish Councils, but Ward Councillor Briggs had confirmed that it will in fact be available for the 2022/2023 financial year. Councillors agreed that the Precept should not be increased by more than 3%.
Cllr Smith Proposed that the Precept should not be increased by more than 3%. Seconded by Cllr Johnson. All in Favour.

It was resolved that the Precept should not be increased by more than 3%. 
Planning
There were no Planning Applications to discuss.
Keadby 3 Development Consent Order (DCO) Process

The Statement of Common Ground, provided by SSE, was discussed and it was agreed that the Clerk would respond with a number of caveats to the extracts from the document, as detailed below:-
Extract from 3.2.3: (SSE) has set out that the canal system does not form any part of the flood alleviation system and that there is therefore no expectation that flooding effects will be altered by proposed water abstraction from the canal. 
Caveat: SSE to guarantee that there will be no adverse impact to the community

Extract from 3.3.5: It is agreed that the Landscape and Biodiversity Management and Enhancement Plan includes proposals for planting but would not reduce the significance of visual impact from these locations.
Caveat: SSE to confirm that any planting scheme will be agreed with the Parish Council

Extract from 3.4.1 and 3.4.2: (SSE) State that modelled results at all human health receptors within 2km are assessed as negligible adverse/not significant…..(and) that the effects of amine degradation products are well below the Environment Agency environmental assessment levels for N-amines. 
Caveat: SSE to agree that any levels that exceed 'negligible/not significant threshold’ would trigger an immediate cessation of operation. SSE should also state how the levels, with the 2km zone, will be monitored
To Discuss Letter of Support

Councillors discussed the letter of support, provided by SSE. They did not agree with any of its statements, other than: “SSE continue to work closely with the Parish Council throughout the examination period of the DCO for the project”.
The letter also states that ‘Keadby 3 offers the opportunity for local benefits’. The Clerk will ask SSE to detail what these specific benefits will be.
CCTV

The possibility of a CCTV system being installed on the New Generation Park was discussed. The Clerk has spoken to another Parish Clerk and been informed that their CCTV is recorded locally and the police only attend, to view the recording, if they believe that the incident is severe enough in nature. The Clerk has spoken to the New Generation Recreation Association and the Althorpe & Keadby Primary School, who would both be interested in such a system. Councillors requested the Clerk obtain quotations.
Highways

Safety Critical Issues

To discuss any issues raised by Councillors regarding:

Althorpe

The proposed location of build-outs was discussed and a map marked-up to indicate preferred locations. The Clerk will forward the map to NLC Highways.
Keadby

Speeding on Chapel Lane - Cllr Broadbent – Deferred to February Meeting
Other Highways Issues
Cllr Sharp reported that there was a metal bar in front of the post box, next to the old post office Keadby. The Clerk will visit site
Cllr Wills reported that trial bikes and quad bikes are driving through Keadby to North 
End, across a farmer’s field turning onto a bridleway and down onto Chapel Lane then to the ash tips. Cllr Briggs will raise the issue at the next NAT’s Meeting.
Complaints have been received about vehicles parking on the grass verges on Chesswick Crescent. The Clerk will report the issue to NLC Highways.
Cllr Wills said that there are giant potholes in the road alongside the canal, leading to the carpark. The Clerk will visit site.
Platinum Jubilee 

Cllr Haynes Proposed that the request from a resident to use Pacey’s Lane to celebrate the Jubilee be accepted and an SSE Micro-fund Grant of £300 be awarded; Seconded by 
Cllr Sharp. The grant was made on the basis that the site would be cleared within seven days after the event.
Request for Community Noticeboard

Cllr Sharp had been approached by residents about the possibility of a community noticeboard at each end of Keadby. Councillors agreed that, due to the cost of these weather-proof noticeboards (approximately £750 each) residents woucl use the noticeboard outside Althorpe & Keadby Primary school for community notices and the Clerk should be contacted for access. 
Tree Labelling

Cllr Sharp suggested that it would be a good idea to label the heritage fruit trees, in order that school children would be aware of their history.
Chatty Benches

Cllr Sharp said that there was a ‘Lions’ project to combat isolation and focus on mental well-being by labelling benches as ‘chatty benches’. Councillors agreed to label one or more of our current benches.
Spring Clean

Cllr Sharp said that the Great British Spring Clean will run from 25th March until 19th April. 
Cllr Briggs said he would organise delivery of the litter-pick equipment eg., high visibility vests and plastic bags.
Grass Cutting Contract

The Clerk said two quotations have been received and he is awaiting a third.  
Quotation

The quotation for an external power socket for Pacey’s Lane was discussed. Cllr Jarman Proposed that the quotation of £267.55 be accepted; Seconded by Cllr Sharp. All in Favour
It was resolved that the quotation of £267.55 be accepted.
Finances and Payments

Cllr Johnson Proposed that the list of payments detailed below be Approved; Seconded by 

Cllr Timmins; All in Favour. 

It was resolved that the list of payments detailed below be approved.
Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 8 February 2022 at 7:15pm at the 

William Stephenson Memorial Hall
Meeting Closed at 9.05pm



	Cheque
	Recipient
	Reason
	Net
	VAT
	Gross

	402363
	R Haynes
	January Salary
	
	
	Confidential

	402364
	HMRC
	January PAYE and NI
	
	
	Confidential

	402365
	G Potter
	December Payment
	450.00
	
	  450.00

	402366
	David Lloyd
	SSE Micro fund Grant for Keadby Juniors Football Team
	300.00
	
	300.00

	402367
	St Oswald’s Church Hall
	Electricity used on Millennium Green
	85.62
	
	85.62



